
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB2234 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:   

 Author: Rep. Ford 

 Date: 2/27/2023 

 Impact:  Future Revenue Impact: increased  

  collections greater than $100,000/yr. 

 

  OTC admin costs:  

  $100,000/yr. 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB2234, as introduced, requires resellers to obtain a separate sale for resale exemption permit 

issued by the Oklahoma Tax Commission (OTC) in order to make use of the sales for resale 

sales tax exemption. OTC may also develop a verification process for sellers to confirm that a 

reseller has the required permit. Failure to obtain a permit while claiming the exemption is a 

misdemeanor crime subject to a fine up to $1000 for the first offense. Second and subsequent 

offenses are considered felony crimes subject to a fine up to $5000 or 2 years of imprisonment.  

 

Prepared By: Quyen Do 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

Officials for the Oklahoma Tax Commission provided the following information related to the 

measures potential impact 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

Prepared By: John McPhetridge, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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